Fayetteville Band Boosters, Inc., Minutes

February 21, 2006
President Tamara Brickey called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.  The minutes were read and approved.  

Tim Kring gave a brief history of the Band Booster organization.

Tamara Brickey presented the President’s report.  An audit committee has been formed.  Members are Dave Rader, Carol Green and Jim Terrell.  A nominating committee for new officers is being formed.

Treasurer Dave Rader gave the treasurer’s report.  The cash balance for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2005 was approximately $57,000.  Total cash receipts since then have been $239,000.  Cash disbursements were about $267,000.  The cash balance as of January 31, 2006 was $29,700.  Total cost of the trip to the Rose Parade was $263,000.  Dave moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented.  It was voted on and approved.

Dave also moved that the estimated remaining expenses of $23,500 be accepted as the budget for the rest of the school year.  This amount is based on estimated available cash.  The motion was approved.

Phil Ralston questioned where money to pay for needy children’s trip to the Rose Parade came from.  Dave reported it was provided by donations designated for those students identified as needy by the school district.

Stephanie Smith asked why the Booster Club paid for the cost of the band director’s trip.  Mr. Harper explained that is was a business trip for the directors and there was no money available from the school district to pay their expenses.

A number of Band Booster members expressed their appreciation for the work the band directors performed during the trip, and approved of the boosters paying for directors’ expenses.

Linda Ralston asked the status on a by-laws committee.  Tamara explained that the by-laws currently do not call for a by-laws committee.  Changes to the by-laws will be voted on at the May meeting and suggestions are welcome.

Several parents praised the FHS band program and the positive effects band and the band directors have had on their children.

Band Director Barry Harper presented the Band director’s report.  One student made the All-Region Jazz band.  Forty-four made All-Region Band, with 19 qualifying for All-State try-outs, the highest number ever.  Fayetteville had the most students of any school represented at All-Region.  This semester the band consists of 204 students, divided into three concert bands.  The Springdale concert contest will be held March 2nd.  Barbara Verdery requested help with uniforms for the contest.

The spring concert will be held May 9th at the Walton Arts Center.

The next meeting of the Band Boosters will be May 16th.

Linda Scogin

Secretary
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